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ANNUAL CONFERENCE NETWORKING 

Friday, March 9, 2018 
 

5th President’s Golf Tournament 7:30 a.m. 
Welcome Reception  -  6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 
Bingo Tournament  -  9:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. 
Poker Tournament  -  9:00 p.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

 

Saturday, March 10, 2018 
 

Annual Theme Dinner Party  6:30pm 
Awards Presentation and Board 
Swearing In; Photo Booth, Contests, 
Games,  “Roaring 20’s Theme” 

 

See registration form on Page 20 
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2018 FAPPS Convention  

~~Before you read this…make sure you review the dictionary provided ~~  

 

“Don’t take any wooden nickels” start planning now to 

attend the 2018 FAPPS convention at the Marriott Orlando 

located in Lake Mary from March 9-11, 2018 where we will 

be “Putting on the Ritz”.  Make sure you get ready for 

Friday Night’s “Whoopee” of Poker and Bingo. 
 

Start planning your “Joe Brooks” outfit you don’t want to 

be a “Rag-a-muffin”  or a “Pill” for the Saturday night’s 

“Swanky Dicks & Dolls” party. 
 

I’m looking forward to seeing you all there at this year’s 

“Nifty” convention!  
 

~Amy Boyd, Annual Conference Activities Coordinator 
 

Dictionary of Flapperspeak: 

Don’t take any wooden nickels – don’t do anything stupid 

Putting on the Ritz – doing something high style 

Whoopee - fun  

Joe Brooks – someone who is fashionably dressed 

Rag-a-muffin – a disheveled individual 

Pill – a teacher or an unlikable person 

Swanky - Ritzy 

Dick – Private investigator 

Doll – Attractive woman 

Nifty – Great, Excellent 
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2017-2018 Association Guide 

Newsletter Submissions: Submissions to the Paper Chase are highly encouraged. The preferred method of submission is electronic via email to administrator@fapps.org in 

Microsoft Word—though plain text format  is fine. Articles will be edited for style, grammar, and length, if necessary. Spelling will be checked but it would be a good idea if the 

author checked this prior to submission. Advertisements must be camera ready. Electronic submissions are strongly encouraged. All of the relevant information regarding 

advertisement submissions—including sizes available, ad rates, and deadlines are on the advertising form. 

 

The Fine Print: The Paper Chase is published quarterly by the Florida Association of Professional Process Servers, Inc. (FAPPS) a not-for-profit Florida corporation, for the benefit 

of the members. FAPPS assumes no responsibility for the accuracy of any article printed herein, nor do the articles necessary reflect the policies or opinions of FAPPS unless 

specifically noted. The articles are not to be construed as legal or accounting advice—those with such needs should consult the appropriate professionals. The editor reserves the 

right to edit any article for content, grammar, length, and style. 

Board of Directors 
 

Margie Zawacki, President 

Sarasota 

(941) 954-0169 

email: margiez@hctjudge.com 
 

Bob Musser, Vice President 

Winter Park 

(407) 679-1539 

email: BobM@dbsinfo.com 
 

Joe Osborne, Jr., Secretary 

Tampa 

(813) 282-0074 

email: joe@tsilegal.com 

Allen Bryant, Treasurer 

Orlando 

(407) 872-0560 

email: Allen@aallen.com 

Mike Compton, Director 

Tallahassee 

(850) 877-9809 

email: Mike@processamerica.com 

 

Bonnie Moore, Director 

Orlando 

(407) 493-8259 

email: bonnie@processxpress.com 

Lance Randall, Director 

Hollywood 

(954) 214-8263 

email: Lance@lri.us 

Sean Segel, Director 

Tampa 

(813) 251-9197 

email: tampaempire@gmail.com 

Chris Yeoman, Director 

Pembroke Pines, FL 

(954) 270-4597 

email: chris.yeoman@aol.com 

Administration & Membership: Diana Wardwell 

Email: administrator@fapps.org 

P.O. Box 72 

Melbourne, FL 32902 –0072 

(321) 952-0820    (877) 38-FAPPS Tollfree 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Committees 
 

Annual Conference Activities 

Coordinator: Amy Boyd, boydsprostatus@gmail.com 

Members: Brooke LaPlant, Melanny Echeverri 
 

Arbitration & Grievance (A&G) 

Chair: Sean Segel, tampaempire@gmail.com 
Members: Janet Deal, Allen Bryant, Diana Wardwell 
 

Elections 

Chair: Bob Musser, BobM@dbsinfo.com 

Member: Diana Wardwell  
 

FAPPS Distinguished Service Award (FDSA) 

Chair: Bob Musser, BobM@dbsinfo.com  

Members: Mike Compton, Lance Randall, Diana Wardwell, Margie Zawacki 
 

Formal Education (AFPS) 

Chair: Allen Bryant, allen@aallen.com 
Members: Russ Aloi, Diana Wardwell 
 

Legislation 

Chair: Mike Compton, mike@processamerica.com 
Members: Russ Aloi, Allen Bryant, Diana Wardwell, Michael Nolan, Janet Deal, 
Lance Randall, Chris Yeoman 

Lobbyist: Jose Diaz 
 

Member Benefits 

Chair: Bonnie Moore, bonnie@processxpress.com 

Members: Desy Garcia, Jean Glemaud, Jr., Regina Moore, Chris Yeoman 
 

Parliamentarian 

Bob Musser, BobM@dbsinfo.com 
 

Process Server Appointment (PSAC) 

Chair: Melody Bulso, AFPS  melody.bulso@provest.us  

Members: Michael Compton, Ryan Gleason, Tammy Laughlin, AFPS, Lance Randall                                   
 

Promotion & Growth (P&G) 

Chair: Tammy Laughlin, tammy@weservejustice.com  
Members: Frank Carrerras, Beau Charlet, Bonnie Moore 

 

Secure Data Exchange and eSop 

Chair: Bob Musser, BobM@dbsinfo.com 
 

Technology 

Chair: John Shelley, john@caffeinecode.biz 

Member: Chris Compton 

 

Violence Against Process Servers (VAPS) 

Chair: Chris Yeoman, chris.yeoman@aol.com 

Member: Bonnie Moore, Becky Gaston, Frank Carreras, Kenny Nail, Lance Randall 

 

Website 

Chair: Diana Wardwell, administrator@fapps.org 

Member: Chris Tilley 

Webmaster: Bob Musser, bobm@dbsinfo.com 
 

 
 

 

mailto:margiez@hctjudge.com
mailto:mike@processamerica.com
mailto:mike@processamerica.com
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Dear Members: 
 
It only seems like yesterday that we were all 
celebrating New Year’s Eve 2016.  This last quarter 
has been quiet for the Association much of it I’m sure 
is because of Hurricane Irma.  I’m happy to report 
that I have not heard of anyone suffering extensive 
damage from the hurricane so we were all very lucky.   
In celebration of the Holiday Season, I wish you a 
season of joy and prosperity in 2018. 
 
We had a great 4th quarter board meeting in Orlando, 
FL as we wrapped up yet another productive year.  I 
know I say this all the time but the Board really does 
look forward to members attending these board 
meetings and giving us any ideas you may have.  We 
all work for you.  This is your Association and the 
individuals you have elected are dedicated to working 
hard for you.  I would also like to personally thank the 
hardest working woman that I know, our 
Administrator, Diana Wardwell.   The last time I was 
President in 2003-05 we didn’t have an Administrator 
and it definitely was a very trying time for me.  This 
time I am so appreciative and have so much respect 
for this woman who handles anything that is thrown 
at her.  We are indeed lucky to have her.         
 
I traveled to California in September right after the 
hurricane to attend the CALSPRO Convention.  They 
welcomed me and were very appreciative of the fact 
that I had taken the time to come across the country 
to attend.  They handle things a lot different than we 
do and I am going to watch and see how it all works 
out for them.  As I explained when I took office 
almost 2 years ago I think it is important to show our 
support at these State Conventions.   I believe that in 
showing our support in their Association they will do 
the same for our Association as well as all State 
Associations.  There is so much to learn from each 
other.  I have approached NAPPS on more than one 
occasion with the idea that they should host a  

 
 
 
Presidential Summit wherein all the State Association 
Presidents come together and talk about anything 
and everything that their Association is dealing with 
and together we all could help one another in 
keeping all State Associations flourishing.  With State 
Associations we are assured that our profession 
remains professional and that is imperative moving 
forward into our electronic ways of the future and I 
will continue to work as hard as is necessary to keep 
our State Association as active and viable as possible. 
 
Finally, our Convention 2018 is fast approaching.  
Please make plans to attend.  Diana and Amy have 
great things planned and I may even break down and 
wear a Roaring 20’s dress.  For those of you that have 
known me thru FAPPS over the past 22 years, I never 
wear a dress.  So get your reservations made and 
come join us for the best Convention ever.  You can 
find all the information on the Convention as well as 
future board meetings, hotel reservation links, 
education course information and all news relating to 
our Association on our website.   
 
In closing, I would just like to say that it has been an 
honor and privilege to be your President for the past 
two years and I have enjoyed working with all of our 
board members throughout those years.  They are a 
great bunch of individuals who like myself want only 
what is best for this great Association of ours and I 
promise you that I will continue to work hard for all 
of you as long as you want or need me too.  Please 
remember that my phone (941-954-0169) and email 
(margiez@hctjudge.com) are always open to anyone 
with ideas or suggestions moving forward that will 
improve this Association.  I thank you for your time. 
 
Sincerely, 
Margaret L. Zawacki 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
MARGARET ZAWACKI, PRESIDENT 

TPCTPC  
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 2018 Meeting Dates 
 

 2nd Quarter Board Meeting 
 May 5, 2018  - Location TBA 
 
 Follow our website and Facebook Page 
 We are in the process of setting the meeting 
 dates for 3rd & 4th Quarter. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   27th Annual Conference 
   March 9-11, 2018 
 
   Marriott Orlando Lake Mary 
   1501 International Parkway 
   Lake Mary, FL 32746 
   (407) 995-1100 
 
   Room Rate: $149-$159 per night 
   (Room rate $149 includes one breakfast/ 
      $159 includes two breakfasts) 

 
   Last Day to Book Reservations at  
      discounted rate:  February 15, 2018 
 

 

 

 

 

Make Plans to Attend a  

FAPPS Meeting 

Get Involved! 

 Special & Certified 
 Process Servers 

 

INVESTIGATIVE PROCESS SERVICE, INC. 
SANDRA KAYE EISENBERG, PRESIDENT 

 
 

1416 E. Concord Street 
Orlando, FL 32801 407-426-7433 
P.O. Box 3551 Fax: 407-426-6968 
Orlando, FL 32802-3551 Toll Free: 1-888-426-7436 

Process Server Bonds 

Full Service Insurance 
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Advertising 

Advertising available in the convention  

program: 

 

Full Page Premium Location 
Full Page 
Half Page 
Quarter Page 
Business Card 
 

Advertising Deadline: February 20, 2018 

 
 

 

 
 

Sponsorship 

We have expanded the availability of items to 

sponsor: 

 

Conference Bags Education Sessions 
Reception Décor (Sat.) Photo Booth (Sat.) 
Golf Tournament Poker Tournament 
Bingo Audio Visual 
Friday Reception Saturday A.M. Break 
Luncheon Afternoon Break 
 

New for 2018!  -  Call to learn more about our 

custom sponsorship Hospitality Suite Thursday 

evening, Friday and Saturday. 

 

We invite you to sponsor asap. These are first 

come, first served. 

Page 21 

27th Annual Convention   March 9-11, 2018   Lake Mary, FL 

O’Rourke Investigative Associates, Inc. 

 
Corporate Offices: 1225 N. King St 4th Floor Wilmington DE 19801 

Post Office Box 368 Wilmington DE 19899-0368 
 

 Low Flat Fee ANYWHERE in the State of DELAWARE 
 

GPS Verified Service Data 
 

*SAME DAY SERVICE SPECIALISTS* 
 

Field Offices in Lewes DE, Philadelphia PA and Ocean City NJ 
 Private Investigation Staff of Retired FBI, State Police and Wilmington PD 

 
(866) 427-3600 * (302) 427-3600 * (302) 656-8977 fax 

service@ORourkeInvestigative.com 
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SECRETARY’S REPORT 
JOE OSBORNE , JR. 

  

From the Desk of the Secretary 
 

Dear Fellow FAPPS members,  
 

As required by Article VIII Section 7 of our by-laws the below you will find; (a). a 

description of the motion or amendment, (b). the result of the vote and (c). the final 

wording of the order or amendment if passed that were made at our board meeting held 

December 2, 2017: 
 

 Bob Musser moved that a new Policy & Procedure be written that the President will be responsible to 

schedule all board meetings one year in advance and will work with the Administrator to schedule and 

book all board meetings. Seconded by Lance Randall. Motion carries unanimously. 

 

 13.1     The President will be responsible (working with the Administrator) for selecting dates and 

 locations for all regular board meetings one year in advance.  This includes setting dates and 

 locations for meetings that will occur past the end of his or her term. 

 

 Lance Randall moved that a policy be created that when an attendee register for an education class that 

the book will be available to print online from the FAPPS website at no additional charge. The attendee 

is required to bring the book to the class with them in print or pdf format; or the attendee will be 

required to purchase a book at the class for a cost of $20.00. Seconded by Bob Musser. After much 

discussion, Bob Musser moved to Amend the Motion to include print or pdf format. Second by Chris 

Yeoman. The motion passes 5-2. 

 

In preparation for our annual conference in March, note your calendar that the final deadline for submitting 

any proposed Bylaw amendments for consideration is January 9, 2018.  
 

On a final note, the next FAPPS 27th Annual Conference will be March 9-11, 2018 at the Orlando Marriott 

Lake Mary, 1501 International Parkway, Lake Mary, FL. I hope to see you there!  
 

As always it is a pleasure to serve this association and if you ever have any questions or concerns, please 

feel free contact me at (813) 282-0074 or by email at joe@tsilegal.com 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Joe Osborne, Jr. 

Secretary 

 

TPCTPC  

Proposed Bylaw 

Amendment 

Deadline 

January 9, 2018 
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FAPPS IS ON 

FACEBOOK!  
 

 

“Like” our page today and share 
 

Search “Florida Association of 
Professional Process Servers”.  

 

You can also view the page at 
www.Facebook.com/FAPPSonFB 

  MEMBER REFERRAL PROGRAM 
 

 
Help grow FAPPS and receive a discount on 
your membership dues for your efforts. 

  
Contact fellow process servers and provide them 
with an application for membership with your name 
listed on the “referred by” line.  
 

You will receive a $25 discount off 
membership for each active & associate member that you refer 
(up to a free membership). 
 
Member applications received by October 31, 2018 will  be 
counted toward your dues for 2019. 

Review your Member 

Listing 

Email updates to: 

administrator@fapps.org 

 

27th Annual Conference 

Lake Mary, FL 
 

March 9-11, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.fapps.org/meetings.aspx  

It’s that time of year! Our dues cycle runs from  

January to December. Pay by January 15, 2018 to retain active 

member status. Not sure if you have paid? Check your member 

listing on the website. We have added a temporary tag to reflect 

current paid status. Thank you for your support and membership. 
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ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT 
  

Diana Wardwell, AFPS 

Dear Members, 
 
Happy Holidays and Happy New Year! I hope that 
everyone has had a chance to take time to enjoy this 
special time of year. I wish you a healthy, prosperous 
2018. 
 
Our energy here is all about preparing for our Annual 
Conference in March. The tentative agenda and 
events are published in the center of the newsletter 
and all forms are available in this publication as well 
as on our website. The forms are fillable so you don’t 
have to print them out and handwrite.  
 
NEW FOR 2018! We have added additional sponsor 
opportunities. One being our hospitality suite. If you 
are interested in sponsoring an event, give me a call. 
Advertising is also another great way to get your 
name out in front of the membership. The forms list 
all sizes available.  
 
The educational portion of the weekend will be lively 
and enlightening. How many times a year do you 
come across questions in serving process or running 
your business? These are the type of things we will 
be talking about. Join us and share your experiences 
and learn from others. 
 
Do something valuable for yourself and your 
business. A Professional Never Stops Learning! Join 
us at the conference, I’m sure you will leave with 
additional knowledge and have made some great 
contacts and friends. 
 
Here is a quick guide for upcoming publication 
deadlines: 
 
 

ANNUAL CONFERENCE ADVERTISING & 
SPONSORSHIP—Deadline February 20, 2018 
 
Interested in promoting your services and supporting 
the annual conference? All areas of sponsorship and 
advertising are on sale.  
 

APRIL 15, 2018 
 

Annual Membership Directory Advertising 
Advertising is available in our annual membership 
directory. This is printed and delivered to all 
members. 
 
This is also the deadline for any changes to your 
listing that will appear in the print directory. (The 
website is updated continuously throughout the 
year). 
 
2nd Quarter Newsletter Advertising and Articles 
Advertising and articles are welcome to be included 
in our publication “The Paper Chase”. 
 
 

Member Referral Program 
 

Many thanks to the members who have referred 
applicants so far this year: Russ Aloi, Allen Bryant, 
Beau Charlet, Brennan Fogarty, Marcia Gillings, Troy 
McDonald, Bonnie Moore, Joe Osborne, Lance 
Randall, Ruth Reynolds, Rick Wendling, and Chris 
Yeoman. 
 

If you have any questions on any of our programs or 
services, do not hesitate to contact me by phone or 
email.  
 

Diana Wardwell, AFPS 
administrator@fapps.org 

Membership Report 

December 1, 2017 

 Active Members 245 

 Associate Members 87 

 Supporting Members 9 

 Pending Applicants 8 

 Total 349 

TPCTPC  
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Tim Ingold 

Ingold & Associates, LLC. 

P.O. Box 5207 

Largo, FL 33779 

(727) 638-6904 

 

Gail Kagan 

Action Subpoena Inc. 

30 So Broadway, Suite 602 

Yonkers, NY 10710 

(914) 963-1941 

 

Sean Warrington 

Lionheart Investigative  

& Protective Services 

4798 South Florida Ave., Suite 165 

Lakeland, FL 33813 

(310) 651-0188 

 

Jeremy Whitesell 

Whitesell Investigative  

Services, Inc. 

P.O. Box 2511 

Rock Hill, SC 29732 

(803) 327-6977 

 

Carlos Shaun Coney, Sr. 

True Process, LLC 

P.O. Box 2615 

Bartow, FL 33831 

(863) 280-9720 

 

Jennifer Faller 

Enterprise Process Service, Inc. 

152 Islip Avenue, Suite 18 

Islip, NY 11751 

(631) 224-1334 

 

 

 

 

Velious "Vel" Pope 

Saint Johns Process Servers 

450 SR 13 N, Suite 106 

Saint Johns, FL 32259 

(904) 262-5555 

 

Marty Wade 

MD Standley Process 

8930 W. State Road 84 #318 

Davie, FL 33324 

(954) 423-6767 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome FAPPS 

Supporting Members 
 

Scott J. Perkins 

Mark Avella 

Jeanne E. Hurst 

Justin Petrae 

Chris Tilley 

 

Welcome New Members 
Applicants are published the first day of each month at 

www.fapps.org and through email notification. Applicants 

automatically become a member the first day of the following 

month, pending no objection. Thank you for your support of 

FAPPS! 

Visit our Member Only Resource Section 

 

http://www.fapps.org/Account/Login 

 

Email administrator@fapps.org for an email to be sent 

to you for your first time login instructions. 

 

Do you have an idea for information or resources to add 

to this section for the benefit of members?  

 

Contact: administrator@fapps.org or (321) 952-0820. 
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Formal Education 
 

Allen Bryant, Chair 
allen@aallen.com 
(407) 872-0560 

 

Continuing Education Courses  
 

 

This continuing education class is open to all process servers who require education to renew their license 
in approved jurisdictions; AFPS Designation for FAPPS members and education for clerical staff of FAPPS 
members. Our course is approved to provide the required training to apply to become a process server or 
renew your process service license in the following areas: 
 

 9th Judicial Circuit 10th Judicial Circuit  
 19th Judicial Circuit* 20th Judicial Circuit 

Alachua County (Education Requirement for Motion & Orders) 
*19th Circuit course is taught at Indian River State College 

 

Our complete class schedule and additional information can be found on the website or by contacting 
Diana Wardwell, Administrator at administrator@fapps.org. 
 

At the last board meeting a proposal was approved by the board to extend the term of AFPS designation 
for members. The expiration will now be 2 years from the date of exam. (This does not apply to those 
individuals who are required to attend an annual continuing education course to renew their license.)  
 

Finally, the committee is working to continue to expand our course offerings around the state. If you have 
information to share about your local licensing and education programs and contact information, we 
welcome the information. 
 

As always, feel free to contact the committee with any questions or suggestions.  
 
Thank you, 
Diana Wardwell, Committee Member TPCTPC  

 

 

Website 
 

  

 The FAPPS website continues to be updated on a regular basis with current news and 

 events. There also have been some significant changes to benefit members.  

 Some of these expanded areas include: 
 

 Secure Document Trading, City-Zip Codes Pairs, new Member Benefits, and a new 

 “Member Only” section that will require a login and password.  
 

 Email administrator@fapps.org or call (321) 952-0820 to have a link emailed to you to 

 set up your login. If you have any suggestions for content to include, let us know. We are 

 excited about continuing to grow the resources available. 

Diana Wardwell, Chair 
Bob Musser, Webmaster 

 Sunday, March 11, 2018 9:00 a.m. 20 Hour Course– May 18-20, 2018 
 

 Orlando Marriott Lake Mary Indian River State College 
 1501 International Parkway Main Campus, Fort Pierce, BCIE 
 Lake Mary, FL  Building Y, Room 102 
  **Follow LINK for full class details** 

TPCTPC  

http://www.cctiirsc.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=browse.coursedetail&coursecode=1234501559&seg=1
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Legislative Committee 
 

Mike Compton, Chair 
mike@processamerica.com 
(850) 933-9333 

      
 

December 2017 Legislative Report 
 
 
We are pleased to announce our bill has been filed. HB 993 has been sponsored by Representative Sam 
H. Killebrew from District 41– Winter Haven. 
 
The legislative session starts early this year on January 9, 2018. We will continue to provide updates on 
the progress of the bill over the next few months. If passed, the bill will become effective July 1, 2018. 
 
Happy New Year! 
 
 
Michael Compton, FDSA 
Director/Chairman 
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Embassy Suites Orlando  - Lake Buena Vista South 

Kissimmee, FL 

 Established in 1982__________________________________________________________________ 

Member Benefits Committee 
Bonnie Moore, Chair 

P.O. Box 72 

Melbourne, FL 32902-0072 

(407) 493-8259 

bonnie@processxpress.com 

How To Make The MOST of Your FAPPS Membership! 
 

Is the main reason you are a FAPPS member to get more business through being listed in our directory?  

If so then read on to learn how to make the MOST of your membership.  

Businesses tend to send work to other businesses they know and trust. What better way to gain exposure than to 

meet the people you have been sending work to over the years. Put a face with that voice over the phone.   

Networking with other companies across Florida and the U.S.  is a huge benefit to your company or yourself if you 

are a solo operator. While I understand each and everyone of us are extremely busy, you owe it to yourself to at the 

very least attend our Annual Conference and mingle, mingle, mingle! Think of this as a much-needed break in your 

day to day operations to allow you to recharge. There is the added bonus of tax deductions also.  

I often hear I’ll just go to the meetings but the other activities you attend is where you get to have FUN and REALLY 

get to know your fellow colleagues: Golf, Poker and Bingo are all being offered at this year’s conference. I had a blast 

at Bingo last year.  

Become involved. Don’t sit on the sidelines. There are plenty of committees that will appreciate your assistance. 

 “We make a living by what we get. We make a life by what we give.” – Winston S. Churchill 

27th Annual Conference 

March 9-11, 2018 

Orlando Marriott Lake Mary 

1501 International Parkway Lake Mary, FL 32746 

 

 

 

 

 

“The bottom line is, when people are crystal clear about the most important priorities of the organization and team 

they work with and prioritized their work around those top priorities, not only are they many times more productive, 

they discover they have the time they need to have a whole life.” - Stephen Covey 

Our committee consists of: Chair: Bonnie S Moore and Members: Desy Garcia, Jean Glemaud, Jr, Regina Moore, and 

Chris Yeoman.  

Regards, Bonnie S Moore   



 

 17 

It’s not too early to be thinking about what you can do for your Association.   
 
In 2018, we’ll be electing the entire slate of Officers and Directors.   
 
To run for office, you need to have been a member in good standing for the previous 12 months (at the time of 
the election).   
 
To run for President or Vice-President, you need to have been a board member in any position for at least one 
of the preceding five terms. 
 
To recap our election procedure: 
 
In 2003, the FAPPS Board enacted changes in the Policy and Procedure Manual and established an Election 
Committee (EC) to ensure that our election procedure is fair, smooth, and efficient. 
 
The goals for changing these procedures were these: 
 
 To ensure that candidates have sufficient time to think through 

what it means to be a leader of FAPPS and to allow them to 
put their thoughts in writing. 

 To streamline the procedure so that nominations and the 
election itself do not take over the entire convention. 

 To allow the members sufficient time to find out who is 
running, read their position papers, and make informed, 
considered, intelligent decisions on who they want to lead 
FAPPS. 

  
 Nominations will be accepted in writing (paper or email is fine) by the Election Committee (EC).  The 
nomination window for 2018 is from January 2, 2018 through March 1, 2018 5:00 pm EST. There will NOT be 
an additional nomination window at the annual convention itself. 
 
 The EC will verify that the nominee is eligible to hold office and ask the nominee to Accept or Decline 
the nomination. 
  
 The EC will ask that each Nomine furnish a one page “position paper” as early as possible in the 
election cycle.  These position papers will be published on the FAPPS website on a weekly basis. All position 
papers will then be gathered into a handout to be distributed to the members during convention registration. 
This will allow sufficient time to review, ask questions of the candidates in person to better make a decision 
about the leaders they are about to elect. 
  
 Nominees, their acceptance or decline status, and their position papers will be kept up to date on the 
FAPPS website. 
  
 Once the Nomination Period is open, please send your nominations via email to the Election 
Committee Chair, Bob Musser, at BobM@dbsinfo.com and be sure to include the nominee’s name, the 
position nominated, and if you know it, the nominee’s email address.  As Nominations are made and accepted, 
you’ll be able to check the status anytime on the FAPPS website at www.fapps.org/elections. 
 
Bob Musser, FAPPS Elections Chair 

 

 

Elections 

 

Bob Musser, Chair 
BobM@dbsinfo.com 
(407) 679-1539  

TPCTPC  

mailto:BobM@dbsinfo.com
http://www.fapps.org/elections
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Convention Agenda & Education 

Friday, March 9, 2018 
 
Time Event 
  

7:30 am – 1:00 pm 5th Annual President’s Cup Golf Tournament  

2:30 pm – 3:15 pm Bag Stuffing (no other time will be allotted)  

3:00 pm – 8:00 pm Registration  

2:30 pm – 9:00 pm Exhibitor Set-up & Display  

4:00 pm – 6:00 pm Annual Meeting  

6:30 pm – 8:45 pm Welcome Reception  

9:00 pm – 11:00 pm Bingo  

9:00 pm – 1:00 am Poker Tournament  

 

Saturday, March 10, 2018 

Time Event  
 
8:00 am – 4:00 pm Exhibitors on Display  

8:00 am – 2:00 pm Registration  

9:00 am – 11:00 am Annual Meeting Resumes  

11:00 am – 12:00 pm Education Seminar: TBA   

12:00 pm – 1:15 pm Luncheon  

1:15 pm – 2:00 pm Education Seminar: TBA  

2:10 pm – 3:00 pm Education Seminar: TBA  

3:10 pm Exhibitor Drawings  

3:15 pm Annual Meeting Continues  

3:20 pm  By-law Amendments (Time Specific)  

 Election of Directors 

6:45 pm – 10:00 pm Evening Banquet  

 27
th

 Annual Conference Theme Banquet  

 Introduction of 2018-2019 Board of Directors, 
 Awards Presentations, Raffles – Dinner Served 7:30pm 
 Roaring 20’s - costumed guests are welcome 
 Photo Booth, Raffles, Games 
 

Sunday, March 11, 2018 
 
9:00 am Continuing Education Course (AFPS)  
 Point of Contact: Diana Wardwell, Administrator or Allen Bryant, Chairman  

FLORIDA ASSOCIATION OF PROFESSIONAL PROCESS SERVERS 

 27th Annual Conference   -   March 9-11, 2018 
 

Conference Schedule of Events 
 

Educational Sessions: 
 

 Roundtable Sessions 

 Process Server & Business 

Topics 

 Continuing Education for 

License Renewal & AFPS 

 

Follow Website for Final Agenda 
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Promotion & Growth 
 Tammy Laughlin, AFPS, Chair 

promotioncommittee@fapps.org 
(239) 313-6740 

 

 

The P&G committee was unable to attend the PAF Fall Seminar due to the Hurricanes and them 

cancelling the event. We are in contact with the President of the Association and have shared with them 

our interest to attend their 2018 Spring Seminar once they have decided when and where. We will keep 

the board and members abreast of this situation as it moves forward. 

 

We are in the process of putting together an email and phone campaign to gain new members and am 

asking for any volunteers who would like to help with this task. Please contact me if you are interested. 

 

We are still looking for some more Total Wine events and if there is anyone who is interested in hosting 

one, please contact me as soon as possible so we can begin the process of getting it setup. 

 

Last but not least, the Annual Convention is quickly approaching and it’s never too early to get registered 

and book your hotel.  

 

This year’s theme will be “Roaring 20’s”(details below).  

  

 
27th Annual Conference 

 

DATE: March 9-11, 2018 
 

LOCATION: Marriott Orlando Lake Mary 
1501 International Parkway 
Lake Mary, FL 32746 

 
ADDITIONAL INFO: Room Rate: $149-159 per night. 
Last Day to Book Your Room at this Rate is 2/15/2018. 

 
 

Hope to see you all there! 
 
 

If you ever have any questions or suggestions on how to make our Association better please feel free to 

contact me at: promotioncommittee@fapps.org 

 

Tammy Laughlin, AFPS 

Your FAPPS P & G Chairwoman 

 

mailto:promotioncommittee@fapps.org
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We have been monitoring the Florida Courts E-Filing Portal committee meetings via 
WebEx nothing new to report. 

 

Next meeting will be on December 14th at 10:00 am via WebEx. 
 

If you have any news, questions or concerns feel free to get in contact with me anytime at 
john@caffeinecode.biz  
 
Members: Christopher Compton  
Committee Chair: John Shelley 

 

 

Technology 
 

John Shelley, Chair 
John@caffeinecode.biz 
(844) 297-4834 

TPCTPC  

NATIONAL NEWS  

 GEORGIA ASSOCIATION OF PROFESSIONAL PROCESS SERVERS 

 
In response to member inquiries about the recent Supreme Court Ruling in Georgia, Paul K. Tamaroff, 
President provided the following information regarding the status of service in Georgia. 
 
At this point I do not see how the ruling of our Supreme Court affects the ability to serve Florida papers in 
Georgia. The sheriffs have prevented certified process servers from serving Georgia papers since the 
certification program began. So, in effect, the Supreme Court ruling does not change the long-established 
practice of serving out-of-state papers. Additionally, when this issue arose I reached agreement with Sheriff 
Association Executive Director Terry Norris that the sheriffs’ position would not affect the service of out-of-
state papers. In other words, the sheriffs were not interested in attempting to prohibit the service of out-of-
state papers under the statute. So, inasmuch as the law specifically provides that a certified process server may 
serve process anywhere in the State of Georgia; and because the Sheriffs 
are interested only in regulating Georgia service, and have specifically 
exempted foreign service from their “ban”, the answer to your question is 
that the Court ruling does not affect Florida’s ability to serve Florida 
papers in Georgia. 
 
We will be scheduling a full GAPPS membership meeting, along with a 
meeting of our Board of Directors, to fully air what we believe to be our 
options. I will also be contacting the Chairman of the Georgia House 
Judiciary Committee to ask his opinion of where we might go from here. 
He has helped GAPPS thru our lobbying efforts to get the present law 
placed into effect. The 2018 legislative session begins in January. 
Lobbying, as you know, is quite expensive and it would be a stretch to 
come up with funds for a lobbyist. Our lobbyist charged $35,000 for each 
legislative session, and that was a discount. He is also the lead lobbyist for 
the Georgia Bar. At this time, that much money might be a “bridge to far”. 
 

 

NAPPS BOARD MEETING 

 

February 17, 2018  

9:00 am 

 

The Rosen Shingle Creek 

9939 Universal Blvd., 

Orlando, FL 

mailto:john@caffeinecode.biz
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VAPS (Violence Against Process Servers) 

 

Chris Yeoman, Chair 
chris.yeoman@aol.com 
(954) 270-4597 

Hello to all our membership, 

 

Our committee stands ready to assist any process server in need. We have not received any reports of 

violence. We hope this result is because there have no instances of violence against process servers.  

 

However, it's important to get the word out that this committee exists, so we encourage process servers 

who are members or not to please spread the word we are here. Our future goals would include stronger 

legislation to not only assist and protect us, but for stronger laws to prosecute those guilty of obstructing 

and/ or violence against us. Documenting any instance will help aid our need for change. 

 

In addition, recognition of our purpose, our authority, and procedures will solicit better 

assistance from law enforcement on every level. 

 

We look forward to feedback from our members and the opportunity to assist anyone in need. Finally, we 

wish every a Happy and Healthy Holiday season, please stay safe out there! 

 

Sincerely,  

                                 

Chris Yeoman, Chair 

Director 

chris.yeoman@aol.com 
TPCTPC  

 

Charles Taylor 

1940  - 2017 
 

Charles "Chuck" Taylor died peacefully in Miami, Florida on December 10 at the age of 77. Chuck was 
born on August 30, 1940 in Scranton, PA to Charles and Mildred Taylor. He grew up in Forest Hills, NY. 
He attended the Professional Children's School in New York, NY, and Hofstra University. As a child 
actor, he shared the stage with some of the 20th century's most popular performers, touring with Mary 
Martin in Annie Get Your Gun and Peter Pan, and appearing in Richard III with Jose Ferrer, The Magic 
and the Loss in 1954 with Uta Hagen and Robert Preston. He also appeared on television in Playhouse 90 
and Climax! dramas to mention a few.  

 

After many years in New York City, Chuck moved to Miami, where in 1990 he acquired Metro Process 
Service. He was president of this firm until his retirement in 2014, and was an active member of the 
Florida Association of Professional Process Servers, serving as the organization's president in 1993-94. 
Chuck loved to travel, and after his retirement made several cross-country trips, including a drive from Miami to Alaska. He is 
survived by his daughter Pati Taylor and son-in-law Jay Thrift of West Yellowstone, MT, his son Scott Taylor and daughter-in-
law Valerie Taylor of Port Washington, NY, grandchildren Brittany, Leah and Kevin Taylor of Port Washington, NY, and his 
sister Mary Davis of Forest Hills, NY. A memorial service will be held in New York in January. A date and location have not 
been set. Please contact pati_taylor@yahoo.com for details. The family would like to thank the staff of South Miami Hospital and 
the Miami Cancer Institute for their care and kindness over the past few months. In lieu of flowers, the family would like you 
support a Democratic Congressional candidate or perform a random act of kindness in Chuck's name. 
 

Published in the Miami Herald on Dec. 20, 2017 
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Learning from Serving  
An Educational Forum 

Submitted by Dr. Denny Howley                    

Visiting the Archives of                                                                                                                                                 
“Ask the Doctor” and  

“Learning from Serving” and                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
FAPPS Education – The Beginning 

 
 
 

FAPPS Education, in the 2000-2001 time frame, had 

little structure and was crammed into 15-30 minutes of 

an already more than full ONE DAY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE.  

 

In late 2001, the Board decided to expand the 

Conference into a TWO DAY affair (Friday and 

Saturday), allocating the last two hours after lunch 

Saturday to a new STRUCTURED education effort. 

 

The new effort focused on the belief that FAPPS 

membership has a vast pool of “expertise” in 

everything from Process Serving, Private 

Investigating, legal issues and widely differing 

experiences in life. Drawing on this source would not 

only share experience, but facilitate networking as 

members listened to other member’s “expertise”.  

 

Thus helping to break the “log-jam” of meeting/talking 

to folks you didn’t really know. An obvious benefit 

would be a stronger bonding of professionals, thereby 

strengthening FAPPS as an organization. 

 
The FIRST TWO DAY Annual Conference 
 
During the newly expanded TWO DAY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE in 2002, the Education Committee 

Chairman moderated a full membership discussion.  

 

The moderate discussions aimed at triggering 

maximum participation by focusing on actual process 

serving experiences. Topics were broken into about 10

-15 minute segments – or until we ran out of “stories”. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Topics were along the following lines: 
 
 Your funniest Serve 
 Most difficult Serve      
 Most interesting Serve 
 Most “enjoyable” Serve        
 Easiest Serve  
 Most unusual Serve 
 
It was educational. Individuals came out of their “shy 

shell” and it was fun. It was also a learning experience 

for all and a lot more fun than “getting talked at”. 

 
“Ask the Doctor” retires 
 
A direct result of the “interactive” membership 

focused education session at the 2002 Conference, was 

a modification of the on-going column titled “Ask the 

Doctor”. This column, which was several years old, 

had addressed Process Serving questions submitted by 

members. In the October 2002 issue of Paper Chase, 

Jake Henderson, D & H Professional Investigation’s 

Process Serving story, from the 2002 conference, was 

published. Subsequently the “Ask the Doctor” column 

became “LEARNING FROM SERVING”, as each 

issue of the Paper Chase included a Process Serving 

“adventure”, provided by one of our members. 

 
For the foreseeable future, Process Serving articles 

from the past will be published. Some names you may 

recognize, other are no longer in the business or are no 

longer with us. Nonetheless, the validity of the 

experiences remains, as we seek to learn from each 

other and those that preceded us. 
 

————————————————————————— 

 

 

Learning by Serving Continued Next Page 
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Learning by Serving Continued 
 

Here is Jake’s story: 
 

(“Ask the Doctor” – FAPPS’ NEW Question, Answer, and Educational Forum, October 2002) 
 
The Process Challenge 
 
An individual had been avoiding being served for two (2) months. He refused to come to the door or answer 

when anyone in the house was called. At least three different servers had attempted to serve him. Surveillance 

had also been used, but the individual did not come out of the house nor did he go anywhere in the house or 

garage where he could be seen, positively identified and therefore served. 

 

Finally, the “boss” Process Server decided to “outwit” the “avoider”, who like most non-servers are not fully 

aware of what constitutes a good or bad Serve. Jake arrived at the individual’s home, went to the garage door, 

which was always half open. Jake, who was sure he was in the house, called the individual by name, stated HE 

HAD BEEN SEEN AND HE WAS NOW SERVED. The process was then affixed (posted) to the door. 

 

The next day, Jake drove back to the “avoider’s” house, and low and behold, he was outside cutting his grass. 

The “avoider” had assumed that the posting was a valid serve and he no longer had to hide. JAKE WALKED 

UP, CALLED HIM BY NAME AND SERVED HIM. After a brief, but friendly conversation, the “avoider” 

admitted his evasiveness had caused him more inconvenience than the effort had been worth. 

 

This tactic, according to Jake, has been used successfully in several other cases involving subjects seeking to 

evade and avoid being served. 

 

Jake it was a GREAT STORY and remains a GREAT SERVE, proving “a Good Process Servers is ALWAYS 

THINKING!”  
 
Dr. Denny Howley served as Education Committee Chair from about 2001-2002 until he resigned in the fall 
of 2009. Despite his 2009 resignation, he coordinated the 2010 Annual Convention Education Seminar by 
arranging for two Process Serving Industry gurus, John Perez, NJPPSA and Larry Yellon, NYSPPSA, as guest 
speakers. 
 
Denny owns and operates Dr. Denny Howley d/b/a serving process in Key West, ONLY (33040, 33041, 
33045) Capital of the Conch Republic. He has been in the business of serving process since 1997.  
Denny lives in Key West with his wife Beverly and two “critters” Shadow and Pepper. 
 

 

A Professional NEVER Stops Learning 

 

WHAT IS FAPPS DOING FOR YOU?:   
 

Did you know most of the significant changes to the 
Florida Statutes we serve by were accomplished 
through the efforts of FAPPS through our Legislative 
committee?  
 

 Access to Gated Communities 

 Service upon an LLC 

 Service upon a Registered Agent 

 

 Service upon a Private Mailbox 

 Service upon a Virtual Office 

 Raising the Sheriff’s fee to $40 

 Clarifying the statute pertaining to date, 
time, initials and identification                                
number on service documents  

 
Shared Goals  -  Strong Membership 

Thank You for Your Support! 
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CONVENTION ALERT! 
 

GOT RAFFLE ITEMS? 

 

In addition to our 50/50 drawing, all 

throughout the weekend we raffle off 

items donated by our members, 

sponsors, and exhibitors.  

 

Gather your items and bring them to the 

registration desk at the conference. You 

can also send them to the administrators 

office to bring to the conference. 

Deadline for receipt of shipped items is 

Monday, March 5, 2018 

It’s that time of year!  
 

Our dues cycle runs from January to 
December. Pay by January 15, 2018 to retain 
active member status.  
 

Not sure if you have paid? Check your 
member listing on the website. We have 
added a temporary tag to reflect current paid 
status.  
 

Thank you for your support of FAPPS. 

MEMBERSHIP IN THE DISCOUNT PROGRAM IS  

FREE  

FOR FAPPS MEMBERS 

 

Customize your discounts with your personal Staples Consultant! 

 

Details in the Member Benefits Section at www.fapps.org/login or 

Contact Bonnie@processxpress.com for details 

 

Sign Up is fast and easy. Email our account 

representative to quickly set up your account and 

start saving today! 
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Advertise in all four editions of the association newsletter 
“The Paper Chase” and receive a 10% discount 

 

 Black and white advertising is available for payment twice a year (June 15th or December 1st).  

 Color advertising locations (inside front cover, inside back cover and back cover) are only sold 
once a year starting on September 16th and are on a first come, first paid basis payable by 
December 1st. Advertise in all 4 editions and receive a 10% discount. 

 Single edition advertising is also welcome 
 

In addition, the newsletter is published on our website in full color in our Member Only section 
 

Book your advertising now by completing the form on Page 34 and submitting your ad and payment 
 

Banner Advertising, Annual Directory, Convention Program, and Convention Sponsorship  
also available for sale. Contact Diana Wardwell, Administrator for full details 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Join our team of  

Educational Instructors 
 

 Qualifications outlined at www.fapps.org 

(Education - AFPS Policies/Procedures) 

 

Contact Allen Bryant, Education Chair  

allen@aallen.com (407) 872-0560 

or 

Diana Wardwell Administrator 

administrator@fapps.org (321) 952-0820 

 

B T Edwards Process Service 

 
Serving CT Corporation, Government Offices &                    

Banks & Businesses  

at a discounted fee done within 2 to 4 days 
 

ONE FLAT RATE / STANDARD SERVICE 
 

We offer Standard, Rush & Priority Service  

In Washington, DC, Maryland & Virginia  

Unlimited Attempts Always 
 

We accept documents via email & PST job trading 

DBS: BTE                                                                                                                                                                                    

1300 Caraway Court Suite 200                              

Upper Marlboro, MD 20774  

(301) 505-2020 

billy@serveit247.com 



 

 34 



 

 35 



 

 36 

Florida Association of  

Professional Process Servers 
A NAPPS Chartered State Association 

P.O Box 72 

Melbourne, FL 32902-0072 

Mailing address: 


